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Welcome to the August issue of the magazine 

Well what a surprise here I am again. This month has been interesting, to put it 

mildly, I had to dash off to see new granddaughter (obviously), then back as her 

mum wasn’t well. Then no broadband for four days followed by; if you plug in the 

phone then the broadband doesn't work or if you plug in the broadband then the 

phone won't work but Hey ho! All is now as it should be and everything in the 

garden is lovely.  

Except it isn’t – building work – but that too is now growing to a close. The 

builders have been wonderful, coping with all my whims and fancies, by laughing 

at them mainly, but they’ve worked hard and I’m thrilled with the results and so 

is dad.  

We had a lovely trip to Lowestoft last week, the weather kept fair, and I was 

especially interested to see the results of the work to the sea defences. I 

wasn’t disappointed, rather than just huge piles of rocks, they’ve made several 

small coves and it looks great. Trudy and I took several seconds to decide which 

cove to paddle in and I’m pleased to report that the water was warm.  

       Tricia Wilson 

ISSUE   163 August 2017 

 Next copy date 20/08/2017 Next copy date 20/08/2017 Next copy date 20/08/2017 Next copy date 20/08/2017 

Copy: ●             Email: villagenews@felsham.org.uk  

●     Jo Tavernor: 01449 737793

Advertising: ●Email: villagenewsadverts@felsham.org.uk

●Jo Tavernor: 01449 737793

Felsham & Gedding



2

COMPLAINTS               

                                    SUGGESTIONSSUGGESTIONSSUGGESTIONSSUGGESTIONS

COMPLIMENTSCOMPLIMENTSCOMPLIMENTSCOMPLIMENTS
The Village News team would welcome your feedback
Do you have any comments about what we do, what's going well, 
anything you'd like us to change.  Please feel free to contact us:
Email – mtavernor@btinternet.com Phone – Jo Tavernor 01449 737793

WHAT’S ON IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Yoga: Classes every Monday evening 6.00pm

W.I.: Meets on the 2nd Tuesday of every month at 7.30pm

Carpet Bowls: Meets on the 2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month 

at 7.30pm

Whist Drive: Meets on the third Friday of each month at 7.30pm

Film Night:Shows 3rd Saturday of each month. Doors 7.00pm for 

7.30pm

 Reminder to contributors: Please be aware that items 
submitted after the Deadline cannot be guaranteed to 
appear in the magazine.

Dates For Your Diary

19th August – Film Night, Village Hall, 7pm

27th August – Sale Trail, Felsham Village, 10am – 2.30pm

15th August – Joan's Trip, VH Carpark, 9.30am

17th August – Friends, Moat House, 2pm

19th August – Film Night, Village Hall, 7.30pm

9th Sept– Elvis/Tom Jones Night starring Phil Lowen

24th Sept – Arts & Crafts Display/Sale, Village Hall, 11am-5pm
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It’s a very unusual ‘Viva Las Vegas!’  

Grab your ‘blue suede shoes’ Elvis and 

Tom Jones are coming to Felsham and 

Gedding Village Hall for an evening of 

Cabaret! 

Saturday 9th September. 7 for 7.30 start. 

Professional entertainment provided by Phil 

Lowen, top vocal impressionist as seen on 

TV! 

Full 3 course meal and bar open 

Tickets £17.50 per person available (early July) 

from the Post Office or David on 737778 

Come along and support your local 

village hall  

LIMITED 

 AVAILABILITY! 



4



WOOLPIT HEALTH CENTRE 

 

Following on from the article recently published regarding services at WHC we 

can inform you as follows: 

 

Leg Ulcers will continue to be dealt with at WHC, the plan to move the service 

has been shelved. 

 

A phlebotomist has been hired to enhance the number of blood tests which 

WHC can undertake, following the closure of the visiting service from West 

Suffolk Hospital. However, there is still a shortfall from previous capacity and 

whilst the doctors will strive to make this up, it is inevitable that more patients 

will have to have their tests done in Bury. Doctors will bear patients mobility 

and health in deciding where blood tests are undertaken. 

 

The Health Centre and the Patient Participation Group thank everyone who 

raised these issues with their MP or elsewhere, especially as it seems to have 

worked! 

 

Alex Jarrett 

On behalf of Woolpit Health Centre PPG 
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Bradfield Woods August events 
  

Tues 1st August – Family Forest fun 
10.30am – 12.30pm  £4 children, £2 adults,  please book 
  

Wed 2nd August  - Capture the flag for  8—14 year olds  
Wild fun and games for national play day 
10.30am-2.30pm    £7 per person, please book 
 

Saturday 5th August -  Adult course:                    
Advanced (bow) rake making with David Wheeler 
9.30am – 4.30pm, £60 + £10 materials per person, please book  

Tuesday 8th August - Trail, activities and crafts                                                                                                                             
10.30am-12.30pm   £4 children, £2 adults, please book 

Wednesday 9th August - Tree magic                                                                                                       
wool, whittle, climb, hug and be inspired by trees                                       
For 8-14yrs                                                                                                                                                      
10.30am-2.30pm   £7 per person, please book 

Sunday 13th August - Woodland wellbeing walk for adults                                                   
 2.30pm-4pm   Free, please book 

Monday 14th August - Introduction to green woodworking for teens                                                           
Spoons, spatulas, jewellery, have a go at making small items 
For 14-19 year olds                                                                                                                                                    
10am-3pm   Free, please book 

Tuesday 15th August - Family activity: A bumble bee bonanza                                                   
10.30am-12.30pm  £4 children, £2 adults, please book 

 Wednesday 16th August - Tree house challenge for 8-14 year olds                                        -
10.30am-2.30pm   £7 per person, book at suffolkwildlifetrust.org 

Tuesday 22nd August – Be artistic in the woods                                                                                                
with Gainsborough’s House creative space 
10.30am-12.30pm    £4 children, £2 adults, please book 

 
Wednesday 23rd August - Wild chef            
Forage for ingredients to cook a woodland feast over the fire                                       
For 8-14 year olds                                                                                                                                              
10.30am-2.30pm   £7 per person, please book 

  

Monday 28 August  
Adult Course: Natural dyeing with native plants  
Learn dyeing using natural plant & tree bark dyes with local craftswoman Fay Jones 
11am-3.30pm   £25 plus £10 for materials on the day. Please book 
  

Please book all events at suffolkwildlifetrust.org or by calling 01473 890089 
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                            Felsham and Gedding W.I. July Meeting 2017 

A pretty full house on a very wet evening but worth it as the guest speaker was Mr. 

Rodney Tibbs to tell us about the Fenland.  

What a fascinating subject it proved to be with many amusing details thrown in! 

The Fens, mysterious and magical, a naturally marshy region drained from the 

1630s to the early 1800s creating a low lying fertile region. 

Fenland was known as The Holy Land of the English because many ecclesiastical 

institutions sought refuge during times of religious conflict. It was almost impossible 

for soldiers in heavy armour on horseback to cross the boggy ground therefore they 

felt safe.  

There are records of a Nunnery with 6 nuns and 12 men who produced gallons of 

beer. They didn’t appear to sell it so one is left wondering quite what went on. 

In Upwell many of the houses were built with stones from monasteries, clearly 

visible. Reach in Cambridgeshire was an incredibly important inland dock at one 

time, hard to believe as it is now a village. The ditch which runs alongside the A10 

was originally a Roman Canal, just some of the fascinating snippets we were treated 

to. 

Next month will be our Garden Meeting which will be held at a member’s home but 

come September 12th the Rev.Canon David Atkins will be the guest speaker with a 

talk entitled Hatch Match and Dispatch. This should be highly entertaining so why not 

come and join us-7.30 in the Village Hall. 

Joan’s TripsJoan’s TripsJoan’s TripsJoan’s Trips    

Our next outing will be a visit to: 

AldeburghAldeburghAldeburghAldeburgh 

    on Tuesday on Tuesday on Tuesday on Tuesday 15151515ththththAugustAugustAugustAugust    

Seats will cost £12 and the coach will leave the Village Hall car park at 9.30am. 

Anyone wishing to book a seat can contact: 

Tricia Wilson – 01449 736330 or Eileen Turner – 01449 737289 
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Sponsors for Flowers in St Peter’s 
Some time ago we advertised for folk to help us with flower arranging 
in St Peter’s in Felsham.  As a result we have some very enthusiastic 
arrangers – and the difference in our church has been amazing.  
 
However, flowers do cost quite a bit these days (we can’t always rely 
on our gardens).  So, if anyone would like to donate towards flowers in 
the church, for specific people or times of the year, then please speak 
to David Williams our Churchwarden, or contact Revd Sharon. 

 
Many thanks, 
Revd SharonRevd SharonRevd SharonRevd Sharon 

revsharon@btinternet.com, 01284-828599 or 07825086063 
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Thorpe Morieux and District Gardening Club. 

On the lovely sunny evening of the 19th June the members of The Thorpe Morieux 

and District Gardening Club met at Paugers Plants in Depden by kind invitation of 

Paul and Geraldine the proprietors of a beautiful nursery for Shrubs and Perennials. 

Geraldine welcomed the members and explained that they had moved here into a 

fine house and had developed a beautiful show garden and had learned what plants 

were best suited to their soil and surrounding environment.  They had then bought 

an adjoining 1.5 acres and built a Polly tunnel to set about the business of earning a 

living from this area of land by setting out and developing a plant nursery. 

Our visiting members were invited to visit the gardens surrounding the house which 

might be helpful in planning and maintaining their gardens at home. Then off to view 

the nursery which was very well laid out and these included good clean paths with 

suitable access to the plants to see how healthy they were. All plants were well 

labelled and grouped according to the style or nature of the soil or position that 

would ensure a thriving plant could develop. These plants were clearly the work of 

caring gardeners which resulted in the very high standard and understanding of their 

products natural needs. The growers were knowledgeable about what will grow and 

where and their willingness to answer questions and give sound advice was most 

welcome. This coupled with the nursery layout according to soil type etc. has helped 

to develop their business in Depden and resulted in the members making several 

good purchases. 

This fine evening closed with a good cuppa and much gardening discussion or social 

chatter with the proprietors. The Chairman, Linda Shotbolt, thanked our hosts on 

behalf of the members for an excellent, informative and practical evening. As the 

cars departed there were signs that many good purchases were made. 

Sid Broughton. 
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                          Art and Craft Fair  

                               Felsham and Gedding Village Hall 

                                  Sunday 24
th

 September 2017 

         11am – 5pm 

Calling all artistic talent in our villages to this new event 

Our aim is to promote the wealth of creativity that exists in 

our villages and to encourage our community to share their 

creative skills.  There will be the opportunity to sell your work 

or just to display it for others to enjoy.   

As this is our first event stalls will hopefully include:-  art, 

drawing, pottery, computer art, sewing, knitting, quilting, 

woodwork, mosaics, jewellery, etc.,  

All creative arts are welcome. These will run alongside our art 

exhibition for both adults and children.  

(No charge for children’s entries) 

 

Charges for a stall are £15 if you are looking to sell, or £10 to 

display only.  

All proceeds will be divided between the Village Hall and the 

two churches. 

 

For further information and for an application form to take 

part in this event please send an email to:- 

 ria.crosbie@btinternet.com  
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You off to College or University? 

Or are you already there? 

 
If you live in Felsham and the answer to either of these questions is yes then 

don’t forget to apply for your  
Education Bursary from the Village Charity. 

 
• Write a short letter to the charity telling us where you’re going and what 

course you’ll be doing.  

• Send the letter to me - Tricia Wilson, 12 Meadow Close, Felsham  
 

•
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Brettenham Village Apple Day 

Sun 17th Sept 2017 12.00 noon – 4pm 
Brettenham Village Hall (IP7 7QP) 

 
 

We are pleased to invite you to another Apple Day in Brettenham 
 
Turn your apples into fruit juice for free! Bring along your apples 
and take home the juice. 
 
Book your slot by contacting lyn.rufus@outlook.com / 01449 
258055 The slot time will allow for 20KG of apples to be pressed 
but do not worry if you do not have that many apples, in previous 
years we have mixed apples and the juice produced has always 
been sweet and flavoursome. An information sheet will be sent to 
you when you book your slot. 
 
Car Boot – £5 per pitch. To book a space, contact Lyn 
lyn.rufus@outlook.com or 01449 258055 by 10

th
 September. 

 

BBQ. A  Meal Deal will be available to pre order:- 

      Luxury beef burger or two sausages with roll, Fried onions 
      Coleslaw and salad 
      Adults £5.00   Children £3.00 

Please book your “Meal Deal “before 10th September 2017 

With Lyn lyn.rufus@outlook.com or 01449 258055 
 
The Bar will be open for refreshments from 12:00 noon    

For further information visit:-

www.brettenham.onesuffolk.net 
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Mobile Sales & Services
PURPLE PEOPLE EATER CURRY VAN Wednesdays @ 5 – 8pm - Village 

Hall Car Park

FRESH FISH Fridays @ 10.05am (weather permitting) – Village Hall Car 

Park

LIBRARY   Friday 4th August  @ 10.10am Gedding Village Sign & 11.40am 

VH Car Park for roughly half an hour

JOHN'S FRESH FRUIT & VEG Mondays & Thursdays Contact John 

Talbot on 01449 736578 for a personal service

Bin Emptying
Wednesday 2nd August – Black bin

Wednesday 9th August – Recycling bin

Thursday 10th August – Brown bin

Wednesday 16th August – Black bin

Wednesday 23rd August – Recycling bin

Thursday 24th August – Brown bin

Thursday 31st August – Black bin

Bus Times
Buses to and from Bury St Edmunds - Monday to Saturday

       No 377 Depart Bury Road, Felsham at 07.14 

       No 377 Depart Gedding Bus Stop at 07.17

       No 377 Return from Bury Bus Station at 17.50

       No 386 Depart Church Road, Felsham at 10.14 & 12.44

       No 386 Depart Gedding Bus Stop at 10.17 & 12.47

       No 386 Return from Bury Bus Station at 11.10 and 14.10

Buses to and from Bury St Edmunds - Wednesdays only

       No 379 Depart Felsham Six Bells at 10.34

       No 379 Depart Gedding Bus Stop at 10.36

       No 379 Return from Bury Bus Station at 13.00

Buses to and from Stowmarket - Monday to Saturday

     No 386 Depart Gedding Bus Stop at 09.19, 11.49 & 14.49

       No 386 Depart Church Road, Felsham at 09.22, 11.52 & 14.52 

       No 386 Return from Stowmarket, Bury Street at 9.50 and 12.20

Buses to Woolpit - Fridays only

        No 472 Woolpit Circular – (Health Centre Bus) Depart at 10.20

        No 472 Return from The Street, Woolpit at 12.30
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Newsletter general policy 

We do publish acknowledgements, articles of general interest, artistic works and similar. 

We do publish factual material from recognised organisations. 

We do publish to the Village web site at http://felsham.onesuffolk.net/ 

We do not publish defamatory, rude, blasphemous, racial or other inappropriate material. 

We reserve the right to edit contributions to suit publication needs. 

 We are reliant on contributions from many sources, taken in good faith, and cannot be held responsible for any errors or omissions. 
Copyright waiver is presumed implicit on all submissions unless clearly stated otherwise. 


